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Coronavirus Local Fiscal Recovery Fund 
Guidance: 

Receiving Funds 
 
 
The portal for local governments that will receive their money directly from the Treasury is live. The link 
to the portal can be found here.1  
 
This link is for cities classified as metropolitan cities under the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA).   
Local governments designated as non-entitlement units are eligible to receive Coronavirus State and 
Local Fiscal Recovery Funds, as provided in the American Rescue Plan Act. However, they will receive 
this funding from their applicable state government, not through this link.   

 
Submission Requirements  
 
To complete a submission on behalf of your jurisdiction, you will be asked to provide the following 
information:  
 

1. Jurisdiction name, taxpayer ID number, DUNS Number, and address  
2. Authorized representative name, title, and email  
3. Contact person name, title, phone, and email  
4. Funds transfer information, including recipient’s financial institution, address, phone, and routing 

number and account number  
5. Completed certification document (to be signed by the authorized representative)  

 
Jurisdictions must submit a request to receive funding even if they have previously applied for other 
programs through the Treasury Submission Portal. Eligible jurisdictions will receive further 
communications regarding the status of their submission via the email address provided in the Treasury 
Submission Portal.2  

 
1 https://home.treasury.gov/policy-issues/coronavirus/assistance-for-state-local-and-tribal-
governments/state-and-local-fiscal-recovery-funds. Accessible as of May 18, 202. 
 
2 Ibid. 
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If you have general questions about the Coronavirus State and Local Fiscal Recovery Funds, please 
email the U.S. Department of Treasury at SLFRP@treasury.gov or call 844-529-9527. 

The information contained here is not legal advice. It will be subject to change based on updates from the U.S. 
Department of the Treasury, and any recipients should confirm applicability to their specific situation.   

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


